









































































































































Jennifer Armer

From: Matthew Hudes <mhudes@comcast.net>
Sent: Thursday, June 18, 2020 8:08 PM

To: Melanie Hanssen; Jennifer Armer
Subject: Suggestions on GP Update Process

Thank you for the opportunity to speak before the GPAC this week. | wanted to follow up with an email summarizing
some suggestions about the GPAC update process given our current situation, and | would hope that these be made
available to the Committee as the process moves forward:

We are in a different world then we were in when the General Plan update began. There is much, much greater
uncertainty plus a new set of hurdles for our Downtown, which is the heart of our Town, to not only recover but to jump
ahead and thrive.

1) So far, the Land Use element is overwhelmingly focused on residential uses; it needs to address new retail and
dining models, innovation centers and opportunity zones for these uses.

2) Projections for residential were done prior to obtaining affordable housing RHNA numbers from the state—this
needs to be revisited in light of the evolving Northern California economy and actual RHNA numbers.

3) We must enhance the objective standards throughout the General Plan, e.g., if we want to keep the character of
our Town, we need to make objective how we measure hillside views, neighborhood compatibility, architectural
context. This can be done.

4) The 20 year timeframe of the plan may be too long: when we started this process, | was concerned, now | am
alarmed.

a) In periods of uncertainty, long time horizons are even less useful. Uncertainty due to retail trends,
COVID-19 impacts, and state budget/revenue impact. Perhaps we are wasting time and money on a
long-term General Plan that is not at all realistic, but even worse:
b) It can have unintended (or intended!!) consequence of accelerating development: If developers see
the possibility to add 4,000 units, why not apply to do this in first 2-3 years of the 20 year
timeframe? Nothing in the GP says that this should not be the case. This can lead to front-loading
development. The community's ability to absorb the impacts of development (on the environment, on
traffic, on school crowding, etc.) is not only based on the AMOUNT of the increases, but also on the
PACE of development. What's the rush to provide massive development opportunities up front?
c) I think it is best to shorten the timeframe to 10 years and streamline the General Plan process, but if
we insist on the 20 year timeframe, then it is essential to protect the Town by identifying 5-7 year time
fences within the 20 year framework. And pace development to spread the impacts.
d) Previous General Plan in Los Gatos was for 10 years.
5) I asked this question at the last Planning Commission meeting: With the State mandate to VMT in CEQA, are
there any other means, beyond CEQA, to prevent gridlock caused by development? Would changes need to be
made to other Town ordinances or to the Transportation Element of the General Plan to prevent this?

Mr. Schultz replied YES, but that is a policy not legal consideration. | suggest that the process of the GP update

include this in the Transportation Element.

Regards,
Matthew
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